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The Fortnightly Newsletter from Newton Poppleford School 

A Message From Mr Pope  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As this is the last Newsletter of this calendar year, we feel it is always important to recognise and reflect on the 

achievements that our pupils, school community and staff have made across the term. We are in the Christmas week of 

performances and celebrations. The Nativity performances and Carol concerts have been a great success and the children 

performed them brilliantly. We very much hope that you have enjoyed them and I would like to extend my thanks to all the 

staff team here including the office and kitchen staff who make such an effort to organise, arrange, liaise and support the 

children to enable us to do this.  

I would also like to extend a thank you to the PTFA. The winter fair was truly exceptional and if you had the opportunity to 

visit Santa’s grotto it was a fantastic Christmas experience. The PTFA give up so much of their own time, energy and 

commitment to support us we are very grateful. The experiences that your support and attendance at these events offer 

the children across the curriculum are really beneficial. Similarly, thank you again to the Reverend Ward, his team and our 

parent community for enabling us to attend and experience Christingle as a school.  

Next week, on Tuesday and Wednesday the children in years 1-6 will be enjoying some Intra-school competition and 

further PE enrichment days. We aim to hold this PE enrichment half termly and appreciate your understanding in sending 

the children in PE kit on those days. We also have our curriculum review and recap sessions between 09am and 10:30am 

on those days. The reason for this is laid out for you In a little more detail as it relates to our approach to ensure the 

children remember their learning over the long term. This will be a focus for us in Spring  

As always, we want you to know and be aware of what pupils in the school are learning and what we are Next term our 

focus will be on retrieval practice and how we encourage pupils to “know more, and remember more.”  This is based on 

research around the Ebbinghaus forgetting curve. In classrooms this is made a reality through activities and games that 

help children to do this - you may find children talking more 

about Kahoot 

quizzes, pyramids, 

cops and robbers or 

snakes and ladders 

to name but a few.   

 

 

 

 
We hope you all 

have a wonderful last week at school as we warm up for Christmas and will be in touch again before the end of term.  
Best Wishes,  
Mr Pope  

School Matters 

Friday 8th December 2023 
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The Fortnightly Newsletter from Newton Poppleford School 

Important Information  
 
 

SEND:  Devon Offers Autism and Us parent workshops.  
 

 
 
Attendance:  
 

The schools attendance has significantly dropped in the 
last week. Please ensure that children who can attend 
do attend in the last weeks of term. There are 
important curriculum things happening that the 
children need to experience to maximise their success 
at school!  

School Matters 

Friday 8th December 2023 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/autism-and-us-spring-2024-places-now-available-to-book/ 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/education-and-families/autism-and-us-spring-2024-places-now-available-to-book/
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Pre-School  

Pre-School enjoyed a lovely Autumn walk to Farthings. We liked looking at the chickens and the vegetables that had 

grown. Thank you to Anna and Doug for having us!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christingle Service  

On Monday 4th December the whole school took part in a 

Christingle Service at St Luke’s Church.  It was a beautiful ser-

vice. Year 5 & 6 lit candles  and Years 2, 3 and 4 were given tea 

light candles whilst in the church. A big thank you Reverend 

Mark Ward for leading the service.  
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Christmas Bauble Competition  

The art leaders have been busy judging the Christmas bauble competition that they held in school. They were 

amazed at all the different artistic styles and talent from all! The winners will be announced in assembly next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Art Workshop  

Last week Year 5 visited Sidmouth College 

for an Art Workshop. They were given the 

task to create Gargoyles. Gargoyles are 

stone creatures carved into buildings that 

serve as very ornate gutters, siphoning wa-

ter from the building. They are thought to 

warn off harmful spirits. Pupils had to de-

sign their Gargoyles on paper before creat-

ing them out of clay.  
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Adventure Island  

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank Sidmouth Lions  Club for the generous donation they made back in the 

summer to support our campfire cooking in Adventure Island. So far, we have purchased campfire cooking utensils 

and materials to create a second shelter behind Finley’s Classroom that we use to prepare foods. This term differ-

ent classes have cooked a range of snacks including baked apples with custard and flatbread. Some of us have also 

enjoyed a warm hot chocolate on those chillier sessions!  Thanks again to Sidmouth Lions Clun who will be at the 

Cannon Car Park this Friday 8th December between 5:30pm –7:30pm with Santa’s sleigh!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jay’s Aim  

Last week Jay’s Aim came in to teach Year 5 & 6 pupils CPR & AED training.  The pupils learnt so much from this real-

ly beneficial training. We would like to thank the team at Jay’s Aim for coming into to deliver this vital training to 

our pupils!  
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PTFA  

 

 

Christmas Fair! Thank you so much to everyone who came along and 

supported the PTFA Christmas Fair at the weekend, we hope you had 

as much fun as we did! Thank you to all the volunteers and organis-

ers who worked so hard in advance and on the day to create this 

event, and special thanks to Chief Elf  Henry Odbert, who was re-

sponsible for creating the most magical grotto outside of the North 

Pole!  

 

Clothing Bank! Our clothing bank is back! The PTFA receives money 

for every kilo of clothing collected, everything is sorted locally and 

shipped abroad to be resold or reused, great for the planet and good 

for the PTFA. It is located in the corner of the public car park on 

School Lane.  

 

Uniform Shop! Have a browse in the PTFA pre-loved uniform shop any time! Located in the shed next to the bike shed, 

access available at any time, we are operating an honesty system, pay a donation via the School Gateway payment sys-

tem. Donations of good quality pre-loved uniform welcome any time, please leave in the shed and we will sort it ready 

for sale!  

 

Online Shopping! Shopping online over the festive period or perhaps the January sales? Don’t forget to use https://

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/ as your shopping portal and select the PTFA as your chosen charity for effortless gifting to 

the PTFA while you shop!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/
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 Menu Change 1st Day Back  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exmouth Food Bank 
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SCOMIS Online Safety Newsletter  
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From the PTFA - Christmas Hamper Raffle!  
 

Dates for Your Diary  Until February Half Term  

 

Monday 11th December:   KS1 Church Visit  

 

Tuesday 12th December:           Whole School PE Day  

 

Wednesday 13th December:  Christmas Lunch  

                                                        Year 3 Multi Skills Event  

 

Thursday 14th December:         Christmas Singalong With Brass Band  

 

Friday 15th December:  Last Day Of Term  

                                                        Menu Change—Party Food!  

 

Tuesday 2nd January:  Inset Day  

 

Wednesday 3rd January:  First Day Back For Pupils   

 

Monday 8th January:                Year 3 Mosque Trip  

 

Thursday 18th January:            Year 4 PTFA Cake Sale  

                                                       Year 5 Workshop Sidmouth College  

 

Friday 19th January:                  Year 6 National Archives Session  

 

Tuesday 30th January:               Sporty Stars Glow In The Dark Dodgeball  

 

Friday 2nd February:                  Year 2 Great Fire Of London Online Session  

 

Monday 5th February:               Chinese New Year Assembly  

 

Tuesday 6th February:              Safer Internet Day  

 

Wednesday 7th February:        Year 5 Science Workshop Sidmouth College  

 

Friday 9th February:                Last Day Of Term  

 

Monday 19th February:          First Day Back For All Staff & Pupils  

 

 

 


